T.K. Stone SBDM Meeting December 14, 2017 Minutes 
Agenda
1. Call to Order
1. Opening Business
1. Approval of Agenda
1. Minutes from November
1. Public Comment
1. Old Business
2. Financial statement
2. Review of Policy 5.03 / Cell phone 
2. Review of Policy 3.07 / Placement in Classes
2. Review of Policy 6.02 /Dress code revision
1. New Business
3. Student Recognition / Donovan Adams
3. Policy 3.09 / Equitable Access to Instruction Policy
3. Policy 6.03 / School Wellness
3. Scheduling for 2018-19 / Review Policy 6.04
3. 6th grade reading classes for spring semester 2018
1. Personnel
4. VEX
Present: Dawne Swank, Derek Pfeiffer, Toni Perry, Sheryl Hamilton, Heather Paulsen, Bob Ryan, Shawn Sizemore, and Katie Davis. 

Meeting called to order at 3:50. Shawn Sizemore made a motion to approve the agenda, Heather Paulsen seconded this motion. After reviewing the minutes from previous meetings, Shawn Sizemore made a motion to accept the minutes from November, with the change of Ben Ryan to Bob Ryan on the last page and Toni Perry seconded.
In old business the financial statements from November were reviewed. The check that was double cashed in October was resolved. Shawn Sizemore made a motion to accept the financial statements and Toni Perry seconded.
The cell phone policy was reviewed. No changes were made in this meeting. Shawn Sizemore made a motion to accept the cell phone policy as written. Heather Paulsen seconded this motion. All agreed and the motion was passed. 
Policy 3.7, class placement, was reviewed. Sheryl Hamilton wondered if the novice students had to be in strategies classes or was it in any intervention class. The lead to a discussion on map verse star testing and how they are correlated in regards to KPREP. In the general scheduling section it should read “1. Students scoring at the Novice level, in either Reading or Math, on the most resent individual student score testing, will be enrolled in a reading or math intervention class in addition to a regular content English or Math class. This is tied to state requirements and is mandatory for each student in each of these content areas.” The policy was then tabled due to other items on the agenda, and will be looked at in the next meeting. 
The dress code policy reformatting was discussed. Dawne Swank had reformatted it to make it easier to understand, and the following edits are based on her reformatting. The council liked the reformatting and had minor tweaks. Under Hair/Eye Color/Piercings, the first bullet will read “No unnatural hair color”, the second bullet “hairstyles should be maintained by what the staff feels in clean and a non-disruptive style” is removed. The third bullet of “non contact lens color” is changed to “no unnatural contact color”.  In the leggings or jeggings section the bullet should read “3 inches above the knee” (index card turned horizontally to measure front AND back). In the hats/bandana/coats/purses/backpack section, the first bullet should read “hats may be worn during the school day only on special days designated by the school.” The second bullet should read “bandanas may only be worn as hair bands.” Shawn Sizemore made a motion to approve the policy with the above edits. Toni Perry seconded. All agreed and the dress code with revisions was passed.  
In New Business it was shared that Donovan Adams was the student of the month and will be honored at the next board meeting. 
Policy 3.09, equitable access to instruction policy was examined. No revisions were made, and will be looked at next meeting. 
Policy 6.03, School Wellness, was looked at because it had been suggested to add gum to the policy after it was removed from dress code. It had been added to the snacks in the classroom. The edit of removing the “(suggested to have a specific food/drink section).” from the last bullet/star in the snacks in the classroom part was suggested. Katie Davis raised the question of when would the students see this and know that no gum is permitted to be chewed at school, because the reason that gum was in the dress code was so student and parents would see it. Dawne Swank answered that it will be in the agenda, and that she plans on making edits to the agenda for next year. 
It was shared that a scheduling committee to look at the 2017-2018 schedule has been formed and that the goal is to bring a schedule to the February meeting for the council to look at. Additionally, Dawne Swank shared that she wants to develop a course description for parents when scheduling request forms for next year are handed out so they know a little bit about the class their students could select or be in. 
Dawne Swank shared that in an effort to meet the needs of this 6th grade class, who has a large number of readers below grade level, the master schedule will be adjusted in get a reading class for the sixth grade students. This will be done by replacing PBC and Arts & Humanities/Study Skills classes with a reading class. Katie Davis raised the question about what about the elective for the students who don’t have band or choir, and are in both PBC and Arts & Humanities/Study Skills. Dawne Swank said that one class will be kept as an elective for students if needed. Dawne Swank shared a draft of the letter that will go to the parents of sixth graders informing them of the reason for the schedule change and what will happen. She also shared that the reading classes will be taking advantage of a 90 day free trial of reading plus, that focuses on vocabulary, comprehension, and eye balance. 
We are still looking for a VEX coordinator.
Derek Pfeiffer made a motion to adjourn, Bob Ryan seconded, and all agreed and the meeting was adjourned at 5:00. 
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